
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING ON INCREASED FEES 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the City of Shelley proposes to increase certain 
existing fees by amounts that exceed five percent (5%) of the fee from the current fiscal 
year and impose new fees beginning October 1, 2023.  The fee increases or new fees are 
necessary to cover increased costs associated with these programs. The Departments and 
Fees intended to be raised are as follows: 
 
Sanitation Fund 
Residential Can Fees   $20.06     $21.06 
Industrial Can Fees   $86.29    $90.60 
Small Business Can/1 x wk.  $28.60    $30.03 
Small Business Can/3 x wk.  $49.66    $52.14 
Shared Industrial Can ¼  $26.05    $27.35  
Shared Industrial Can 1/3  $34.99    $36.74  
Shared Industrial Can ½  $51.12    $53.68 
Shared Industrial Can 2/3  $64.24    $67.45 
Shared Industrial Can ¾   $69.49    $72.96 
 
Sewer Fund 
Sewer Fee per ERU   $48.91    $49.91 
ERU/Lift Station   $53.41    $54.41 
ERU/Snowbird Only   $40.25    $40.96 
 
General Fund 
Shelter Rental at the City Park $50.00    $70.00 
Shelter Rental  at Other Parks  $45.00    $60.00 
Park Registration Fee  
for Park Use/Sports   $10.00 per person  $15.00    
Variance Application Fee  $25.00    $400.00 
Special Use Permit Application Fee $50.00    $300.00 
Rezone Application Fee  $200.00   $500.00 
Rezone/Annexation Application Fee $300.00   $600.00 
Liquor By the Drink License  $0.00    $562.50 
 
For information about specific fees and amounts, please contact Sandy at City Hall at 
(208) 357-3390 or 101 S. Emerson Avenue, Shelley, Idaho. 
 
Any persons interested in giving written or oral comment on the fees and increased fee 
requests may do so at the City Clerk’s Office, Monday through Thursday from 8:00 a.m. 
until 5:30 p.m. and Friday from 8:00 a.m. until noon, or may attend the public hearing at 
which the fees and fee increases will be considered.  This public hearing is scheduled for 
September 05, 2023, at 6:00 p.m. at the Shelley City Hall, 101 S. Emerson Avenue, 
Shelley, Idaho 83274. 
 



City Hall and the Council Chambers are accessible to persons with disabilities.  Anyone 
desiring accommodations for disabilities must contact the City Clerk at least 48 hours 
prior to the public hearing. 
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